
AAAE 
COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT 

12-12-02 
 
 
 
Members present:  Tony Brannon, Chair;  Wayne Fanno; Susan Camp 
 
The Communications Committee meeting was called to order at 10:30 a.m. in Room 114 of the 
Rivieria Hotel. 
 
Susan Camp was elected as the Vice-Chair Elect and will succeed Dave Krueger, Chair Elect, as 
Chair. 
 
As a Committee, we would like to thank Dr. Jim Dyer and Dr. Alan Talbert and their respective 
institutions for their work and coordination of the AAAE website and listserve.  Also, we would like 
to thank Dr. N.L. McCaslin and Dr. Bill Camp for their work on the salary, supply and demand 
surveys.  With our thanks, we also communicate our request to continue these efforts.   
 
Based upon input from the profession and our committee members, we would like to offer the 
following recommendation: 
 
1. That each institution submit to Dr. Jim Dyer, professional quality digital photographs of each 

person in the AAAE directory and provide links to collegiate, departmental and/or 
professional web pages. 

 
2. That each institution submit to Dr. Jim Dyer, a listing of faculty classified into the appropriate 

primary subgroup (Teacher Education, International Education, AG Communication, 
Agricultural Leadership) area of expertise for listing in the directory. 

 
3. That we develop a Regional Meeting Report form to be submitted to the web coordinator 

within two weeks of regional meetings, along with regional minutes.  This report  form will 
list all election, award and regional meeting results for use by the profession. 

 
4. That each region submit to the web coordinator an electronic copy of regional research 

proceedings for archival and for posting on the website. 
 
5. That the winners of the outstanding paper presentations in each region and for NAERC post 

papers and powerpoints on the website so others in the profession could use them as a model. 
 
6. That, in conjunction with the historian, the mystery speaker/distinguished lecturer be 

videotaped for archives and/or possible webstreaming. 
 
 


